
Notifications of Final Examination 

(including graduation examination) 

1. The announcement was made in accordance with the decision of NFU 

epidemic prevention meeting on May 30, 2022. 

 
2. Final Examination for the students who are in the first year of four -year 

college, five-year junior college, and the first year of two-year junior 

college will be taken as online exam (including practical or experimental 

classes) 

 

3. Date of Final Examination (including graduation examination) for the 

students who are in the master and Ph.D. degree, in-service master 

program, in the second to the fourth year of four-year college, the first 

to the second year of two-year college, and the second year of two-year 

junior college will be during the 16th to 18th week of this semester. 

While conducting in-class final exam, it should be avoided whole class 

gathering. The in-class final exam should proceed in several small 

groups and different times. If there is a high risk of infection for the 

final examination after instructors’ assessment, then they may proceed 

by online final exam. 

 

 



 

4. Teachers should pay attention to the fairness of assessment when 

conducting the online examinations. 

 

5. All instructors should announce their ways of teaching adjustment on 

e-Campus to inform all course-taking students, and all students should 

pay attention on course adjustment information from e-Campus. 

Distance learning to refer to “Instruction of Distance learning 

implement procedure”. 

 

6. If a student is unable to take the exam due to physical conditions, 

please ask the teacher for a leave of absence and ask the teacher for 

make-up exam. 


